FILED

DEC 15 2009

BY FAX (307) 777 - 6134 Jim Ruby, Executive Secretary Environmental Quality Council

To:

Jim Ruby

**Exec Secretary EQC** 

(307) 777 - 6134

From

Judith Bush

tel/fax (613) 392 - 2313

Fax

Fax

Fax

2313 County Rd 64

please phone before faxing

Carrying Place ON Canada K0K 1L0

CC:

Don McKenzle

Director, WDEQ LQD

(307) 777 - 5864

John Corra Dave Freudenthal

Director, WDEQ Governor of Wyoming Fax

(307) 777 - 7682 (307) 632 - 3909

date:

**December 15, 2009** 

no pages

Re:

Objection to Mine Permit of Croell Redi-Mix, Inc. TFN 5 6/072

Public Hearing in this matter

**Docket No. 09-4806** 

Fallure of EQC to provide public notice of contested public hearing noted above for two consecutive weeks prior to the hearing taking place Environmental Quality Act 35 - 11-406 (k)

Request for change in the scheduled date of upcoming public hearing from December 21, 2009 until after the New Year.

Dear Mr. Ruby,

Attached is a copy of my letter to you, faxed to you yesterday (Monday, December 14, 2009) at 7:19 am my time, 5:19 am your time. The letter notes that public notice of the public hearing noted above did not occur as as required by Environmental Quality Act 35 - 11 - 406 (k), and that, for this and other reasons, this public hearing should be rescheduled to take place in the New Year.

I had expected at least some reply from you prior to noon yesterday, however, I am still waiting to hear from you.

Given that this meeting is scheduled to take place less than a week from today, I believe that this matter merits your immediate attention. Would you please fax your response to me.

Yours truly,

Judith Bush

Managing Partner, Bush Ranches